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KSONVILLE. FLORIDA




Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women

Meeting Minutes September 27, 2010 – 4:30 p.m.

Mission Statement:  To serve as a catalyst for moving all women forward.

Present:   Joy Burgess, Erica Courtney, Ellen Glasser, Liza Julao, Teri Ketchum, Deidre Lane
Staff:        Sandra Hull-Richardson, Alice Checorski     

Absent:   Sandy Bartow, Danielle Early, Donna Ghanayem, Theresa Graham, Suzi Lemen,


   LaDonna Morris, Janetta Norman, Shelly Thompson, Anna Valent

I. Call to order – Joy Burgess, acting as chair, called the meeting to order at 4:37 p.m.

II. Minutes from the August 23, 2010 Strategic Planning Meeting had no recommended changes, but were not approved due to lack of a quorum.

III. Committee Reports               


(  Advocacy – Liza Julao reported  

LaDonna previously emailed the commissioners a pdf file, Directory of Women’s  


Organizations in Jacksonville, which was created in 1998 by the MCSW and the Junior 

League, to use as a baseline in creating an updated directory.  Liza also submitted a list of 

organizations to be included in the directory.  Ellen recommended that ownership for this 
project should include all commissioners and their databases.

(  Celebration – Teri Ketchum reported
Teri distributed notes from the September 22, 2010 Celebration Committee meeting with 
Phyllis Andruszkiewicz, Director of Development, UNF to discuss the 2011 Women’s History 
Month celebration.  If the commission decided to collaborate with UNF again, the event 
would need to be held between March 14-16th, 2011.  The best available date is Tuesday, 
March 15, 2011.  The commissioners need to decide whether or not they want to continue 
with this event since the Trust Fund budget is tied to celebrating the women.  Additionally, 
they will need to select a format, speakers and a theme. Erica suggested that if a speaker 
was required the Commission should consider the White House Project, which is a 
speaker’s bureau.    

Sandy would like the commissioners to think about how to make the event bigger and 
more open to the community.  The UNF space holds 300 (last year’s attendance was 
approximately 100).  

Sandra reported that the expenses from the MCSW general fund budget in support of the 
2010 event included in-house poster design, framing, creating, printing and  mailing of 
invitations, designing and printing of programs, honoree awards.  The catering bill was paid 
out of the MCSW trust fund invoiced through UNF.  

The commissioners discussed the pros and cons of continuing with the event at UNF.
Some of the pro comments included it was small, intimate, convenient parking, honorees 
were given a chance to speak, and the permanent display of posters is housed at the 
Thomas G. Carpenter Library, UNF.  
At the October meeting, the commissioners will vote to confirm the dates of the 
Celebration Event and the Town Hall Forum.  Once the dates are confirmed, Sandra will 
request getting on the Mayor’s calendar.  

Ellen suggested that both the Celebration and the Town Hall Forum committees make their 
recommendations at the next commission meeting.

(  Education – Ellen Glasser reported
Ellen distributed the September 22, 2010 draft of proposed updates to the Bylaws.  She 
reviewed the major revisions as follows:

Article I, Section 3: language was pulled from the COJ Ordinance regarding its EO/EA 
policy.  

Article I, Section 4: the committee took a “housekeeping” approach, not a strategic one.

The Mission/Vision statements were added.  Joy indicated that Sandy suggests that the 
Mission and Vision statements be kept separate from the By-laws, giving the 
commissioners the flexibility to change/modify the Mission/Vision statements annually 
without interfering with the By-laws.  Ellen will submit a second option to be considered 
for the 
Mission/Vision statements.
Article I, Section 4, item 4) was added: “to focus attention on the needs of underserved 
women and/or those women with special needs”.

Article II, Sections 2 and 3: removed language about overlapping of terms and added 
“exercise its discretion”.  Sandra stated the Mayor has the authority to appoint 
commissioners at any time.

Article III, Section 5 Absences: With regard to conference calls, she recommended looking 
first at the Standing Rules for language.  Sandra stated the commission cannot operate 
outside of the guidelines of other COJ boards and commissions.  Voting cannot occur via 
conference call.

Article IV, Section 6: Update language to reflect duties.

Article VII, Section 1 Duties: language to track more to the S.M.A.R.T. goals

Article VII, Section 2 Members: cleaned up language

Article VIII, Budget: It is important for the organization to get a feel for the budget.
Ellen will update the draft and staff will send to the commissioners along with the Standing 
Rules for review prior to the next commission meeting.

Joy provided an update of the New Town Success Zone PhotoVoice Project.  Currently, 
there are 6 out of the 8 original participants; one moved away and one dropped out.  They 
are taking pictures and telling what their stories and issues are.  On April 6, 2011, their 
pictures will be on display during ArtWalk and on July 5, 2011, an advocacy trip is planned 
to either the DCPS Board Council meeting or the City Council meeting.  On September 27, 
2010, starting at 6 pm, the Photovoice participants will be attending an advocacy rally for 
children that will be held at the Ritz Theatre.  This event is part of a statewide bus tour 
sponsored by the Milk Party (a non-partisan non-political event that advocates on behalf of 
children throughout Florida). 
(  Town Hall Forum – Joy Burgess reported
Joy stated a Town Hall Forum would give the commission an opportunity to do something 
big and relevant. WJCT is a willing partner who would like to broadcast the event 
highlighting issues that impact women.  She distributed copies of 
the summary of the 
November 9, 2009 meeting with WJCT. The general consensus was that May would be a 
good month to hold it, either the 12th or 19th.  The commissioners discussed event 
fundraising.  Joy said Sandy suggested getting ten women’s organizations 
to donate $1,000 
each as co-sponsors.  Ellen, Erica, Deidre and Liza stated they would like to be part of 
planning this event.
IV. Liaison’s Report
   Sandra distributed copies of the commission budget as of September 1, 2010. She 
reminded the commissioners that any remaining general fund money will not carry over 
into the new fiscal year; only the trust fund dollars carry over.  Training and travel will not 
be funded.  The Dues and Subscriptions sub-object will be funded to cover the 
commission’s 
membership in the National Association of Commissions for Women 
(NACW).    In closing, Sandra advised the commissioners that most of the Mayor’s Boards 
and Commissions do not have budgets.
The meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.
